
                                                STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

              SELECTMEN  

          MEETING MINUTES NOVEMBER20, 2017 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

Bruce Smith met with Sam Greene from the DRA to help with the state review. There were several 

corrections to be made pertaining to the veteran’s exemptions. The selectmen signed denial letters for 

Robert Jarvis and Donald Abrams for their veteran’s exemptions. 

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The budget request for the Supervisors of the Checklist and the Surry Recreation Committee will go to 

Kim Fisher.  

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as presented.  

Eric Eichner and Jay Croteau will attend the next Planning Board meeting.  

The state has approved the driveway cut for Bob Bergevin for the Helen Smith subdivision. 

John Davis reported there was no update for the Bear Den site and DES had not inspected  the Bergevin 

site. He also reported 27 children had moved in and out out of the town of Surry according to the school 

census.  

The Primex claim for Roger Bienvenu was denied.  

The selectmen discussed the current use eligibility for Becky Russo and the acreage involved. In the 

process, the LUCT for Helen Smith came up as not paid. The selectmen also discussed the new driveway 

for Helen Smith and the upcoming subdivision.  

Bruce Smith indentified the widow involved in the correction for David Brooks ROW ownership question  

to cleanup the information for the correct tax billing. There will be a return of $27.00 for the first billing 

of 4B -63 A and and an abatement of $9.00 for the second half billing.  

The selectmen discussed the 5 year contract for Avitar and the separate contract for the utility work in 

year 5.  

Jay Croteau motioned to sign the Avitar 5 year contract. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The 

selectmen agreed to sign the contract.  

The selectmen received a letter from the Joint Loss Safety Committee regarding the handicap light 

repair and the cluttered stairway in the hall upstairs.  



Hamblet Electric has been contacted for the library electrical repair.  

The selectmen spent some time discussing what the town needs in the way of fire equipment and with 

the current data available the most immediate need for the townspeople was emergency response.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 


